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The NYS Hazard Abatement Board signed the contract for our 2019-2020 HAB Grant.  This grant awards us 
$10,087 to fund several safety training programs for the next 12 months.  Safety Coordinator Sherman 
Manchester is in the process of scheduling safety training programs for this fall and next spring as a result of 
that award.   
 
Sherman Manchester recently traveled to Schenectady to attend the first ever meeting of the Empire State 
Safety Association (ESSA).  Between 40 and 50 safety officers from cities, towns, villages and counties from 
across the state also attended to kick-off the first ever meeting of this new organization.  ESSA was formed to 
support safety professionals from municipalities across New York State and to give them a forum to be able to 
network, exchange ideas and help each other to better implement local safety programs.  At the conclusion of 
the meeting they elected a president, vice president, secretary and treasurer.  Sherman was elected to serve 
as one of six Directors on the Board of Directors of this new safety organization.  
 

Conflict Defender  
Conflict Defender Andrea Schoeneman retired on Friday, August 9.  We thank her for her service to Ontario 
County and wish her the best with her future endeavors.   
 
 

Recordable Injury / Illness 

Municipality 
1/1/2019 

– 
8/6/2019 

1/1/2018 
– 

8/6/2018 

2018 
Year End 

Ontario County 6 2 7 
Sheriff’s Office 10 2 7 
Cities 11 9 15 
Towns & Villages 8 11 19 
FLCC 1 2 5 
Fishers Fire District 1 2 5 
Soil & Water District 0 0 0 
Volunteers 4 3 5 

TOTAL 41 31 63 
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Congratulations to First Assistant Carrie Bleakley who was recently appointed Conflict Defender and began her 
new role on August 12.   

  

County Administrator   
Mary Krause had the pleasure of getting to know the County Undergraduate Interns on August 5 when she 
took them to lunch at Nolan’s.  She found their conversations and enthusiasm engaging.  We would like to 
thank all of our Interns: Alyssa Eveland, John Magnan, Quinten Sager, Mickayla Buisch and Christopher 
Scarrott for a job well done this summer!  Thank you for all your dedicated hard work and we wish you all the 
best as you head back to college.    

 
On August 20, Mary Krause, Gary Baxter, and the winners of the United Way Campaign drawing “Lunch with 
the County Administrator” enjoyed an entertaining lunch aboard a boat on Seneca Lake.   Special thanks to 
Gary Baxter who organized this special event.       

 
Pictured above with County Administrator Mary Krause and Gary Baxter are Charlene Reid,  
Stephanie Sanders, Nanci Dunn, Roy Maggioli, Karen Carson and Kay Jennings. 
 

Eco nomic Development  
In August, the Canandaigua Airport, KIUA, will be featured in Business View magazine.  The article tells the 
history of the airport and future plans for it.  While the airport is owned by OCIDA and managed by Economic 
Development employee, Bob Mincer, several local companies are involved with the airport operations --- 
McFarland Johnson (engineering), Mercy Flight Central Aviation Services (Fixed Based Operator), Gemcole Co. 
(facilities maintenance), M&S Air Service (flying school), and Canandaigua Air Center (airplane/jet 
maintenance).  Here is a link to the article:  https://businessviewmagazine.com/digital-magazines/aug-
2019/107/ 
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Human Resources
Human Resources received a lot of positive feedback from our July Ice Cream Employee Recognition Event.  
We had 501 employees participate.  A big thank you to Ontario County and the CSEA for sponsoring this event. 
 
Through a fair drawing, the winner for the July monthly drawing was our very own Director of Human 
Resources, Michele Smith.  She received a recognition note from our County Administrator, Mary Krause for 
demonstrating the core value of “Collaboration”.     

 
Public Health  
August is National Immunization Awareness Month. To help keep our community protected, Ontario County 
Public Health is proudly participating in National Immunization Awareness Month during the month of August. 
We all need vaccines to help protect us from serious diseases. Vaccines stimulate the body's own immune 
system to protect against infection or disease. Parents, did you know that only 68.6% of Ontario County 
children ages 19-35 months are considered fully vaccinated?  Vaccines help to prevent serious diseases like 
the flu, measles, pneumonia and even certain types of cancers. As September approaches, now is the time to  
talk with your child’s healthcare provider about vaccines for the new school year. Schools will no longer be 
able to accept non-medical vaccine exemptions. Vaccines are not just for kids! Adults may need vaccines to 
prevent against diseases like tetanus, pneumonia and zoster (shingles). Talk with your healthcare provider 
about adult vaccines. As fall approaches, everyone 6 months of age and older needs to get a flu vaccine. Only 
69% of those eligible to receive flu vaccine in Ontario County have been vaccinated.  The best way to prevent 
seasonal flu is to get vaccinated every year. From newborn to adults, vaccines work best at specific ages or life 
stages (like pregnancy). Talk to your healthcare provider to make sure that everyone in your family gets the 
vaccines they need on time. To learn more visit Centers for Disease Control and Prevention: 
https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/index.html  
 
September is National Suicide Prevention Month.  Have you felt the ripple effect of suicide? You are not alone. 
The Ontario County Suicide Prevention Coalition exists to educate and provide tools to our community about 
suicide prevention through trainings, presentations (like Kevin Hines), awareness and outreach. The more we 
talk about suicide prevention, the more we, as a community, come together to break down the stigma 
surrounding mental health. Help us honor those we have lost and shine a light on those who may be in need 
of support. We need your help! Please take a moment to donate.: https://www.gofundme.com/ontario-
county-suicide-prevention.  Not comfortable donating through social media? Donations can be made directly 
to the Partnership for Ontario County’s PayPal account or by mailing a check directly to: The Partnership for 
Ontario County, 5297 Parkside Drive, Suite 307, Box #20, Canandaigua, NY 14424.  Can’t donate today? By 
simply sharing the donation link on your social media page you are helping! Thank you!  
 

Records and Archives  
Dr. Preston Pierce, County Historian has been asked by different organizations to present lectures on a variety 
of topics. Here is an agenda of his upcoming lectures: 

1. August 20: Narrated tour of Canandaigua Lake. Cheshire Glen Development Homeowner’s Assn. – 
Members only 

2. September 16: Presentation, “1918 Flu Epidemic and Local Impact.” Farmington Senior Citizens. 
Mertensia Park (Town of Farmington) 12:00pm. Open to the Public. 

3. September 19: Presentation, “Demon Rum, John Barleycorn and the Struggle for a Temperate 
America.” Academy Museum. Village of Bloomfield. 7:00pm. Open to the Public. 
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4. September 21: Co-presentation with Livingston Co. Historian. “New Perspectives on the Sullivan-
Clinton Expedition” for the Yates County Historical Society. Methodist Church. Penn Yan. Public invited. 
Admission Fee to the Yates County Historical Society. 

5. October 3: Historic Sites to visit in Canandaigua. Program for the Honeoye Historical Society. Richmond 
Town Hall. 7:00pm. Public invited.  

 
Office of Sheriff  
The Corrections Division recently went through the reaccreditation process with the New York State Sheriff’s 
Association. Assessors Esteban Ganzalez - Onondaga Co., Chris Ivers - Allegany Co. and Chris Lian - Black Creek 
spent several days evaluating the operations of the division. No issues were noted and a formal recognition 
will be presented by New York State Sheriff’s Association Director Peter Kehoe in the fall.  
 
Genesee County Sheriff William Sheron, Jr., along with members from his Corrections Division, County 
Administrator as well as County Legislators toured the Ontario County Jail on two separate occasions this 
month. Genesee County is in the process of designing a new correctional facility. They were impressed with 
our facility.  
 
Undersheriff David Frasca has been offering free CPR/AED classes throughout the County and has instructed at 
Eastview Mall as well as in the Village of Phelps. These classes are at no cost and he will be happy to offer 
classes to other organizations. 
 
Congratulations to James McCaig who recently retired from the Office of Sheriff with 48 years of service!! 
 

Social Services  
Dramatic changes are in the offing for DSS’s work with juvenile delinquents (JDs) and persons in need of 
supervision (PINS) youth. The “Raise the Age” legislation laid out a plan to raise the age of criminal 
responsibility in New York from 16 to 18 over a two year span. Jeff Rougeux has been leading a team for over a 
year to anticipate those changes, to develop an approved plan (a feat in itself) and to implement the new 
procedures.  
 
Less noticeable in the legislation were changes to how PINS cases are to be handled. PINS youth are those 
deemed to be ungovernable and beyond the reasonable control of their parents. Many of these youth have 
experienced significant trauma which exacerbates their behavior. These youth are referred to Probation 
where they are afforded a variety of services and supervision aimed at remediating their behavior. Should the 
youth’s behavior continue to be out of control, Family Court can place them with DSS. Placement is always the 
last resort for a number of reasons including the additional trauma of being separated from their families and 
the likelihood that the youth will learn new problematic behaviors from other PINS youth, as well as the 
significant cost. DSS contracts with foster parents and a variety of group homes and institutions to care for 
these youth. Placement in foster homes is preferred but the youth’s behavior may require a higher degree of 
supervision and intervention than can be provided in a foster home. The resulting placement in a group home 
can cost as much as $250,000 per year for each youth. DSS relies on significant state and federal 
reimbursement to offset a portion of these costs. 
 
Effective January 1, 2020, NYS will no longer reimburse counties for the cost of these youth. In addition, new 
federal legislation effective September 2021 will also restrict federal reimbursement for the placement of any 
child (not just PINS youth) in group settings unless specific criteria are met.  



 
 

 

 
This legislation will have significant impact for DSS. In 2018, we spent approximately $855,000 for care of 
children in group settings when they could not be managed in a foster home. DSS and Probation are in 
discussions about what strategies and services we can implement jointly to address the problematic behaviors 
of troubled children and youth without resorting to placement. 
 

Sustainability and Solid Waste Management  
Household Hazardous Waste Collection Day: Saturday, September 21, 2019, Farmington Highway 
Department, 985 Hook Road, Farmington, NY 14425. 7:00 am – 2:45 pm. Hosted by Casella Waste Services, 
Town of Farmington, Ontario County, and NYS DEC. To register: call Cornell Cooperative Extension of Ontario 
County at 585-394-3977 x 427. For complete list of acceptable items go to www.OntarioCountyRecycles.org or 
www.cceontario.org 
 

Plastic Free July Challenge Results 
At the start of July we challenged county employees to participate in Plastic Free July, which challenged 
people to reduce their single use plastic consumption. Plastic Free July works to raise awareness of issues 
regarding the amount of plastic waste produced by the average person in a day by bringing attention to what 
people as individuals contribute to the waste stream.   Over the course of the month we asked employees to  
pick one thing that they would do to reduce their single use plastic consumption. In total we had 36 
participants from 7 different departments who reduced their single use plastic in a variety of ways including, 
replacing single use utensils and cups in their break rooms with reusable versions, using alternatives to plastic 
sandwich bags in their lunches, and many more. All participants were rewarded for their participation with a 
foldable travel spork in a pouch! A big thank you to those who participated!  Let’s continue to reduce our 
reliance on single use plastics. 
 

Workforce Development  
Workforce Development was invited to present on Resume Development and Interviewing Skills at NY 
FarmNet’s Summer Consultant Training on July 30th. The 20 consultants in attendance bring the information 
back to their farming clients who are looking into changing careers. These clients may then be referred to 
Workforce Development to receive further job seeking assistance.  

 
 

VOLUNTEER SPOTLIGHT  
One of our Core Behaviors is ñAdvocate for the needs of the most vulnerable in our communityò.  

Many County employees volunteer in support of this Core Behavior.  
 
 

Amanda Bollinger, Workforce Development Counselor, recently volunteered to coach youth soccer at the 
annual four-day long “Master‘s Sports Camp” held at the New Life Assembly of God.  Thank you for your 
service, Amanda.  
 
In 2007 Sr. Probation Officer Sue Dragos became a volunteer at the House of John which is a two bed comfort 
care home in Clifton Springs, NY.  A comfort care home is an alternative to a loved one dying at home or in an 
institutional setting.  Staff and trained volunteers care for individuals who are in the last stages of life, in a 
comfortable, home-like setting. In 2017, Sue began volunteering at Light Hill, a comfort care home that 
opened in Canandaigua in 2016. Sue considers it to be an honor to be able to help the dying and their families 
at this time of transition.  Thank you, Sue, for this valuable service.  
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Want to make a positive contribution to our community? You can donate belongings that you don’t use any 
more to the Humane Society. The Ontario County Humane Society Happy Tails will take items that you no 
longer need such as blankets (excluding sleeping bags, electric blankets, and comforters), old towels, leashes, 
collars, pet supplies, old dog crates etc. If you have something you’re not sure they will take, you can call and 
ask at (585)396-4590 or check on their website at: http://www.ontariocountyhumanesociety.org/wishlist.html  
 

Do you have a volunteer experience that you are willing to share in Key Events? 
Please email Cindy Abraszek at Cindy.Abraszek@co.ontario.ny.us. 

 

SEE WHATôS NEW WITH OUR TEAM AGENCIES 

 

Cornell Cooperative Extension  
 

New York State Mead Making Immersive Conference  
Ramada: Geneva Lakefront, Geneva, NY  
September 9 & 10, 2019 
Mead is honey wine, a craft beverage made from honey. September 9, 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm is a mead tasting 
focused on hospitality professionals and craft beverage enthusiasts to learn more about mead and is open to 
the public for $15.00/person. The conference will take place on September 10, 8:30 am – 6:30 pm at the 
Ramada Geneva Lakefront and features sessions by Cornell Agritech, nationally-renowned author and mead 
maker Ken Schramm, and mead makers from throughout the Northeast. It includes a NYS Mead reception and 
honey tasting at the Finger Lakes Welcome Center. The charge for the conference is $150.00 and includes the 
Monday night tasting. For more information and registration link, go to www.cceontario.org 
 
35th Annual Conservation Field Days 
4-H Camp Bristol Hills 
September 11 and 12, 2019  
This is a collaborative effort between Cornell Cooperative Extension of Ontario County and Ontario County Soil 
and Water Conservation District. It is open to all 6th graders in Ontario County. There will be 7 schools 
attending this year where the students will be exposed to their natural surroundings and the environment that 
they live in. 
 
Bovine Reproduction & A.I. Training Course 
Willow Bend Farm, 1159 County Road 7, Shortsville 
September 24-25, 2019, 9:30 am-3:30 pm.  
Registration required, limited spaces available. Presented by Cornell Cooperative Extension, Northwest NY 
Dairy, Livestock and Field Crops Program. Online registration: 
https://nwnyteam.cce.cornell.edu/events.php?date=7_2019  
For more information, contact Margaret Quaassdorff at 585-405-2567 or Libby Eiholzer at 607-793-4847. 
 

Finger Lakes Visitors Connection  
We love our Canadian friends, and they love Ontario County! We recently produced a summer promotion that 
ran on the Canadian website Canadian Traveler, sharing some of our best Ontario County assets. The story, 15 
Reasons to Plan a Finger Lakes Getaway This Summer, published at the end of June and has seen nearly 
100,000 clicks already. We also placed an ad in “Discover NY: Canadians’ Guide,” a magazine distributed to 
25,000 paid subscribers in print (paid subscribers and on newsstands), as well as 9,000 digital subscribers.  
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Have you ever seen magic in action? If you’ve been “behind the curtain” at the Wizard of Clay in Bristol, the 
answer is “yes!” For those that may not be familiar with the Wizard of Clay, it’s more than a pottery store or 
workshop and this year they’re celebrating their 40th anniversary! We’ve partnered with the Wizard and in 
honor of their important milestone created this beautiful video to promote them and our County. 

 
Historical Society  
The Ontario County Historical Society is pleased to announce that the Third Annual John North Willys Bicycle 
Rally will be held on Saturday August 25 at 9 AM.  Riders will assemble at the Cheshire Union School on NYS Rt 
21 in Canandaigua to start either a 10 mile or a 25 mile ride near Canandaigua Lake.  Special rates for groups 
are offered this year.  All donations benefit the operation of the Ontario County Historical Museum, located on 
North Main Street in Canandaigua.  Registration Information and maps of the route can be accessed at 
www.ochs.org.  Wouldn’t it be wonderful if there was a contingent of Ontario County employees that entered 
to support the historical museum?  Better yet how about one department challenge another to take up the 25 
mile challenge.  Web information is online or call the Historical Society at 585 394-4975. 
 

The Partnership for Ontario County  
The Together we Rise 5k Walk and Run on August 3 was a success.  Pictures from the event are below.   

  
 
Another fun 5k run/walk to benefit programs under the Partnership for Ontario County is just around the 
corner!  The second annual Painted Pinky 5k will be held on 9/15/19 at 8:30am on Niagara Street in 
Canandaigua.   The route travels through lovely neighborhoods in the city and along Main Street.   Last year 
the event was a tremendous success with proceeds of $22,000 to the Community Support Center.  This year 
the proceeds will be split between the Community Support Center and the Substance Abuse Prevention 
Coalition.  The young woman, who the event is in memory of, was a star athlete and runner at Canandaigua 
Academy, thus a small portion of the proceeds will also be given to the Track Booster Club.   Come out and 
support the great programs under the Partnership!   
https://runsignup.com/Race/NY/Canandaigua/ThePaintedPinky5k 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://youtu.be/VLKZHgcnXJU
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Pictures from last year’s Painted Pinky 5k event are below. 

 
 
This summer the Substance Abuse Prevention Coalition has teamed up with the Council on Alcoholism and 
Addictions to present "impaired driving" seminars to multiple school districts' Driver Education program.  By 
encouraging teenagers to perform normal tasks while wearing "impaired goggles", many gain some 
perspective on impaired driving - a valuable lesson to learn before getting behind the wheel.  Many thanks to 
all the supporting police departments who assisted with the day’s activities as well.   

 

 
 
Soil & Water Conservation District  
Rain Barrel Workshops 
The Ontario County Soil & Water Conservation District has been busy holding rain barrel workshops 
throughout the spring and summer months. The most recent workshops have been in Victor and in Honeoye. 
We plan on having more rain barrel workshops next spring!   



 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

If you would like additional information on any of the key events, please feel free to contact my office or 

the  appropriate department head.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Mary A. Krause  

County Administrator  

/ca  


